
 
 

 
 
 

Staff Report 
Subject: Curb and Concrete Slab Replacement 

Department/Program:  Public Works/Pavement/Streets 

Explanation: The 2025 budget provides $1,142,433.00 for the replacement of concrete street slabs 
and $482,523.00 for curbs and gutter for a total of $1,624,956.00  
 
Requests for bid notices were sent to several contractors and advertised in the St. Louis Business 
Journal, ePlan, and on the City’s website.  Bid specifications are on file at the Public Works 
Department.    
 
The table below summarizes the bids received on February 21st, 2025. 
 
 

Vendor Total Bid 

Next Level Construction LLC $1,467,781.00 
Kelpe Contracting, Inc $1,500,472.95 
JW Bommarito Construction $1,540,804.25 
M&H Concrete Pavement $1,585,925.00 
SIC Concrete $1,610,106.28 
AMCON Municipal LLC $1,618,622.00 
E. Meier Contracting $1,634,092.07 
Sweetens Concrete Services $1,649,588.50 
Spencer Contracting Co. $2,237,011.00 
BUDGET $1,624,956.00 

 
 
Six of the bids are under the City’s budget; however, as we have done in the past we will adjust the 
number of slabs replaced to utilize the budgeted amount. 
 
Kelpe Contracting has two closed OSHA violations and no prevailing wage violations within the past 
five  years.  They have successfully completed similar work for other cities in the area and have done 
this work for Ballwin in the past.  
 
Recommendation:  We recommend awarding this unit price contract to the second low bidder, 
Kelpe Contracting Inc. not to exceed $1,624,956.00 
 
Submitted By:  Jim Link 
Date:  February 24th , 2025 

 


